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PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING 

HELD AT PARISH COUNCIL OFFICE, 9 THE COTTAGES, MARKET GREEN, 

COTTINGHAM  

AT 7PM ON TUESDAY 6TH SEPTEMBER 2022 

 

MINUTES 

 

 

PRESENT:  Chairman: Cllr Casson 

Cllrs: Jump, Duke & Cantrell 

Deputy Clerk: Pape 

 

 

Members of the Public are welcome to attend meetings, but unless commenting on a specific 

planning application, are present for observation only. It should be noted that the Parish Council 

acts as a Consultee on applications and East Riding of Yorkshire Council make the final decision. 

Members of the Public can comment directly to East Riding of Yorkshire Council by visiting their 

website. 

 

1775 DECLARATION OF INTERESTS  

 

 Non-Received    

 

 

1776 TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE APOLOGIES 

 

 Apologies received from Cllrs Abel, Moore, Kemp, Green, Knight & Medini 

 

 Resolved: Apologies accepted 

 

1777 TO RECEIVE CORRESPONDENCE & NOTICES OF DECISION (SEE ATTACHED 

SHEET) 

 

 1777.1   Notices of Decision were circulated to Councillors in advance of the meeting 
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1777.2   Cllr Jump updated Cllrs regarding Planning Application 22/01105/VAR – this had 

been discussed at an ERYC Committee meeting and had been approved by a casting vote in 

favour by the Chairman  

 

1777.3   Cllr Jump informed Cllrs she had been liaising with ERYC regarding the emptying 

of the bottle banks situated in the Co-op car park and the fly tipping around these. Deputy 

Clerk Nicola Pape informed Cllrs that ERYC have arranged with the Company that installed 

the bottle banks for these to be emptied once a week 

 

 

1778 TO CONSIDER PLANNING APPLICATIONS OUTSTANDING SINCE THE DATE OF 

THE LAST MEETING  

 

1778.1   See Appendix A for full planning comments 

 

 

1779 TO DISCUSS SPEEDING ON DUNSWELL LANE 

 

 1779.1   Deputy Clerk Nicola Pape read out the following email received from Cllr Abel: 

 

“I am unable to attend the planning meeting as attending a prior appointment elsewhere and 

wondered if you would be kind enough to relay the information below for Item 5 

 

I believe Councillor Jump mentioned speeding down Dunswell Lane during the recess of the 

Parish Council and I have also received correspondence regarding the same down 

Eppleworth Road and from this particular complaint a call was made to the Police by the 

complainant requesting a permanent speed camera down Eppleworth Road which the Police 

had stated they will look into but not as easy as it sounds 

 

Contact was made to the Parish Council by Sasha from Humberside Police regarding a Speed 

Watch Scheme and from this I have spoken to her directly and was informed the scheme 

would involve volunteers who will be trained free of charge between the ages of 18-80 to 

operate a speed gun at chosen locations within Cottingham 

 

I have arranged with Sasha a Police drop in at the Parish Council Office on Monday 

September 26th at 11am for approximately one hour for anyone to come along if they are 

interested in knowing more details about this.   All the details will be put on the Parish 

Council Website and Facebook Page” 

 

 Cllrs were in agreement the arranged meeting on 26th September would be helpful 

 

1779.2   Cllr Cantrell informed Cllrs she had been in contact with a member of the 

Neighbourhood Watch Group who had also been trying to arrange a meeting with the Police 

 

1779.3   Cllr Jump informed Cllrs she had been liaising with a local business based on 

Dunswell Lane who are currently reorganising their sites and implementing procedures in 

the hope of alleviating traffic issues on Dunswell Lane 
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1780 ITEMS FOR THE NEXT AGENDA (DISCUSSION ITEMS ONLY)   

 

1780.1  Cllrs discussed the pre-planning meeting of 4th October 2022 due to be attended by

 Duncan Taylor from the HEY NHS Trust, Cllrs requested Duncan provide an update  

regarding hospital parking facilities and an indication of future developments on the hospital 

sites 

 

 

Date of Next Planning (dependent on applications received): Tuesday 4th October 2022  

 

There was no other business, and the Chairman closed the meeting at 7:40pm.  

 

………………………………………….. Chair of the Parish Council       


